
 

 

March 22, 2021 

 

The Greene City Council met in special session on Monday, March 22, 2021 at 5:00 p.m. at the 

Greene Community Center with Mayor Christensen presiding.  Council members present were 

Al Zweck, Marilyn Folkers, Rod Fesenmeyer, Ed Corwin and Marnie Schmidt.  Also present were 

Jamie Fettkether, Mike Martzahn and Cory Wiegmann.  Heather Prendergast and Bev 

Schuknecht participated via Zoom. 

 

Motion by Corwin/Schmidt to approve the agenda as presented.  Roll call, all ayes.  MC 

 

Motion by Zweck/Schmidt to approve the March 8, 2021 minutes.  Roll call, all ayes.  MC 

 

The elementary housing project was discussed along with several infill lots that the city is 

working on.  Jamie Fettkether and Heather discussed options with the council.  Heather will be 

writing a resolution for the April 12th meeting for the Council to consider.  There will be special 

meeting on March 29th to go over details on the covenants etc. 

 

Mayor Christensen stated that this was the time and place for a public hearing on the 2021-

2022 budget.  There were no written or oral comments.  The hearing was closed. 

 

Corwin introduced Resolution 2021-06 APPROVING THE CITY OF GREENE, IOWA’S ANNUAL 

BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2021-2022 and approved its adoption.  Seconded by Schmidt.  Roll 

was called and the vote was as follows; AYES:   Folkers, Zweck, Schmidt, Corwin, and 

Fesenmeyer.  NAYS:  None.  MC 

 

Motion by Folkers/Zweck to reduce the cost of the golf cart/side-by-side ATV annual fees to 

$25.00.  Mayor Christensen will speak to Butler County Sheriff’s office and request that they 

enforce the ordinance more.  Roll call, all ayes.  MC 

 

Asbestos testing on the 12 High School Blvd. property has been completed.  We are waiting on 

results.  

 

Large appliance pick-up day was discussed.  City Clerk will check on available dates. 

 

Motion by Corwin/Folkers to adjourn at 6:20. 

 

       Signed:  ____________________________ 

          William Christensen, Mayor 

 

Attest:  ___________________________ 

 Jayne Knapp, City Clerk 

 

 


